
General Meeting 
April 17, 2013 

 
Meeting was called to order at 7:50pm.  A Sign- in sheet was passed around.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:   Ken Smith 
 

 Ken gave a financial update to the state of the clubs moneys. 
 Ken gave a copy of the spending and balance report to Tony. 
 Ken mentioned that field rentals are on of the clubs biggest expenses. 
 Ken is transferring CD’s to QNB as they become mature.  Ken is investing in 18 

months CD’s. 

1st Vice President – Intramurals:   Andrea Ayala     
 

 Sponsor Letters went out this week. 
 Intramural coach training is scheduled for June 1st. 
 E-mails have been sent out to intramural players with the try-out times and 

locations. 
 Intramural will be starting June 10th and running through July. 
 George is arranging for the “Porta-Potties”. 
 

 
 

2nd Vice President – Travel:  (Acting) George Baxavaneos  
 

 Everyone should be doing their Risk Management Assessment. 
o https://www.youthleaguesusa.com/epys/13-14/cgi-bin/risk.cgi 

 Travel Tryouts started this past weekend and we had a great turn out. 
 Practices should start in August so will the field rental. 

o Greg Banis asked to have a field available in July. George and Greg will 
work together to find a suitable location. 

 
 

Head Coach/Referee:  Dan Brown 
 A discussion took place mentioning that certain 12 year old travel players 

should be allowed to referee the intramural games.    
  

 
Sponsorship Coordinator:  OPEN  

 No Update 
 

Equipment Manager:  Ed Jardell 
 George will ask the school when the field can be lined. 

 
Registrar:  Bill Thorrington 

 Passes from the coaches need to be done by July 19th. 



 
Secretary:  Tony Romeo 

 No Update 
 

President’s Report:  George Baxavaneos 
 George sent the application to re-state our tax exempt status to the IRS. 

 
 
 
New Business 

 Mike Tirjan’s Concussion Awareness Tournament is on for June 22 and 23rd. 
o Boys will play on the 22nd and girls on the 23rd. 
o The tournament is on EPYSA’s website. 
o The tournament will be open to teams in the PAGS, Rock League, 

Inter-County and Lehigh county leagues.  
o Pennridge teams will play for at no cost.  We are using the clubs visa 

to register or if coaches have registered using their own card the club 
will reimburse them. 

o Mike has assigned certain team parents with trying to recruit teams. 
 

 A discussion had started about buying fields.  These discussions lead to the 
potential opportunities in both West Rockhill and East Rockhill townships.  
By 2014 East Rockhill will have an area behind the Rams practice field 
available for soccer field development.  As we have discussed so many times 
in the past this area will likely need a lot of excavation and drainage which 
will cost more money than most realize.  We will look at the area as it 
becomes available. 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Tony Romeo   


